PHSA Board Meeting
Minutes 

Monday November 2, 2015
Board meeting at the Eagle Tavern

Attending: Mary Beth Lanza, Locke Ellen Kelly, Doris Mac Donald, Jay Raach, April Reineke, Emily Ann Belin, Troy Hendricks, Jonathan Martin, Samara Jacobs, Linda Furches, Patty Miller, Kathy Gillmer

NEXT MEETING December 14, 2015- 7 PM at the Eagle Tavern

· Approval of October 5, 2015 Minutes (motion to approve-Doris MacDonald- 2nd Kathy Gillmer)

· PHSA Facebook and Instagram - April Reineke

We currently have 1052 members. April will start to post information, updates, etc. regarding updates for banquet, silent auction donations and suggestions for special awards. We also discussed re-launching the Facebook page. Discussed doing Thank you’s via Facebook for Banquet Sponsors and Silnt auction donors.
 
· Website- Meghan McWilliams/ Linda Furches/ Locke Ellen Kelly

Locke is working on getting caught up with the results but still running in to some glitches with OrgPro. Also, Locke is sorting through the results which sometimes are a bit jumbled due to a combining of divisions. It has been very time consuming. Asked Linda to follow up with David at OrgPro to see if we can work out some of the issues. Also, gave Linda Bev Abbott’s contact information at MHSA, to see if we could learn something from them regarding MHSA. Also, Meghan will update the landing page a Good Luck message for Zone 2 finals qualifiers and include notices for upcoming banquet. Also, Mary Beth will follow up with Megan to discuss the web site issues, including the  Class List Hot Links that are currently not functioning.

· Banquet- Emily Belin/ Ellen McGregor

Emily let us know that we will have a new contact at Stokesay Castle for the banquet but felt that it shouldn’t be a problem. We also discussed how we can make sure all of the invitations get to all members of the PHSA. We discussed using social media as well as an email blast to all of the Trainers to make sure they reach out to their clients. It was also recommended that everyone keep the Silent Auction in mind while travelling to the Fall Shows. Emily and Mary Beth will be working on the awards with The Clothes Horse, Malvern Saddlery, Bits of Tack and The Engraver. Also, Jonathan and Samara agreed to head the Sponsor Committee and we also discussed how we can better engage sponsors for the banquet. We also discussed how each Board Member can assist with Sponsorships for the Awards Banquet. We also discussed the Judge’s Forum and funding from the USHJA Zone 2, Troy will follow up Approved funding from USHJA Zone 2). We also discussed special awards for 2016 banquet. Also, Mason Garrity agreed to be our announcer and the Judge’s Forum will be hosted by Troy Hendricks and Chrissy Serio. Also, Mary Beth Lanza recommended we develop a Benevolent Horseman Fund and use the 50/50 at the PHSA Banquet to launch the program. The motion was made by Linda Furches and 2nd by Troy Hendricks. We will add a link to the PHSA home page for individuals to donate after the banquet. Also, Hoofprints will be doing our photos for both the banquet and the Year End Awards. Patty Miller is working on the centerpiece’s for the banquet.

· Membership- Locke Ellen Kelly

We have 269/ 6 Lifetime members for 2015 with 2014 having a total of 249. Of note, USHJA- Zone 2 has had a decline in membership as well for the last three years. Pay Pal doing well but there has been one glitch reported but no others that we know of. Locke will keep us informed and work with Meghan on any issues.

· Horse Show Membership- Jay Raach

The updates have been posted but Megan needs to update the list of shows that have their points posted (per Locke).

· New and Old Business-

· Affiliation of Un-rated horse shows- Still working on compiling information (Kathy)
· Benevolent Horseman’s Fund- It was suggested by Mary Beth Lanza to develop a separate fund under the PHSA for horseman emergency support. Over the last several years we have donated funds to help horsemen in need. We thought by developing a separate fund we would be able to know how much we could support an individual or cause. We thought we could launch the development of the fund at this year’s banquet. 
· USHJA Annual Meeting- Troy will be attending the USHJA Annual Meeting and will report back any important updates.


· Treasures Report- Doris MacDonald

[bookmark: _GoBack]As reported by Doris we have total assets of $20,350 split between our MM and checking accounts thru November 2, 2015. Total expenses were $1551.94 and income from PayPal of $1,633.46 and Deposits $1,050. We discussed that the Heartland CC should be transferred from Sue Hansen- who is no longer a BoD to Locke Ellen Kelly and loaded on to the PHSA laptop. We also discussed the decline of available funds for awards. The BoD will utilize what is available for Year End Awards and look for additional sponsorships, etc.

Motion to adjourn at 9:00 PM.
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